## **TOWN OF GREENVILLE**

## MAY MEETING AGENDA

Meeting Date: Tues. MAY 11th, 1999 at 7:30 PM.

- MINUTES OF APRIL MEETING Read Outloud
   Post Minutes and Financial Report On Bulletin Board
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
  - A) General.
  - B) Change street to one way. -
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on the agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Board Meeting.)
  - A) Mr. Kepley and Mr. Moore request for annexation. Update. ~
- IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
  - A) STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
    - Update on street repair.
  - B) MARSHALL (David Moore)
    - 1. Misc.
  - C) PUBLIC RELATIONS (Ray Gibson)
    - 1. Misc.
    - 2. Greenville Festival update.
  - D) FINACE ) Jack Sprigler)
    - 1. Misc.
  - E) WATER BUSINESS.
    - 1. Misc.
    - 2. Update on Edwardsville Water contract.
    - 3. Pam Sumners in regards to water service.
    - 4. Update on Buzz Cron report.
    - 5. John Koerber request for service off Smith Rd.
  - V CLAIMS FOR TOWN/ UTILITY
  - VI. ADJOURNMENT:

## MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, May 11, 1999.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7:50 p.m. with members Ray Gibson and Mike Receveur present; David Matthews was absent due to work schedule; and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler.

Also attending was attorney Jef Fifer, Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost, Marshal David Moore, Greenville Postmaster Lillian Rhodes, Barbara Wood, Mike McKown, Jamie McKown, John Koerber and Mike Koerber.

Minutes of the April meeting was approved as read. (3-0)

Lillian Rhodes expressed opposition to Ordinance 1999-T-02; designating E. Harrison Street one way from Buttotown Road to Pekin Road, passed at the Council meeting in April citing various reasons such as increased chances of auto accidents, increased time for postal employees to start their routes and the impact it will have on Post Office traffic.

Mike Receveur stated he would contact the Floyd County Traffic engineer for a professional opinion on the establishment of the one-way street. Jef Fifer stated the Ordinance is in effect but until it is recorded no citations can be issued for violations. Mike stated he hopes to have the opinion by the next meeting at which time the Council can take any additional action.

Jamie McKown expressed concern of possible increased water run-off on his property should the Greenville Christian Church pave a parking lot adjoining his property. He stated he believed that should the church pave the lot they should install a gutter to direct any excess water run-off away from his property. Ted Miller stated that since the Town does not have zoning he believes the Town is powerless to dictate such an arrangement but that he would contact the church elders and advise them of McKown's concern.

The Council received a "Letter of Consent" dated 4/27/99 from Ananelle Eschman, Power of Attorney for Esther Ferber to proceed with removal of trees located on the Ferber property that are blocking water flow from E. Harrison Street.

Mike Mckown, Parkland Heights resident, stated motorists are using his property to avoid a "chuch hole" in the street in fron of him and would like the Council to vacate this part of the street so he could close this part. Ted Miller advised him the Council would look into the matter.

Marshal David Moore advised the Council that effective July 1, 1999 deputies will have to be paid overtime wages and as a result he was advising the Council not to hire any deputies.

John & Mike Koerber approached the Council for water service for a subdivision they are developing on Smith Road. The Koerbers presented the Council with a Plat of the area for their review. After review the Council advised them Gary Getrost will follow up with costs associated with their request.

The Council, by a vote of 3-0, established the date of Wednesday, May 19,1999, at 7:00 p.m. for a meeting to consider an Ordinance for increase in water rates.

## Minutes of Town Council Meeting, May 11, 1999 (Cont'd).

Council, by a vote of 3-0, appointed The Hartfield Company, James Hartfield, as <u>Agent of Record forlife</u>, health and accident insurance now currently being serviced by David Woods.

Council approved 3-0 claims for the Town and Utility.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

Council President

ATTEST:

Jack Sprigler, Clerk Treasurer

MIKE KOERBER Danie M'Kour MIKE McKour

P.0.

PARKING

ENTRANCE

side if made one way o move to 0/1005/te

will Agre

Due load

ma Ke-that in san St

-xit Pekin Rd to Hung 150

Carrier would have to

Pacpeal is to

-o Huny 150 BACK to Buttontown R Exit Post OFFICE PACKING LOT f Harrison + Exit again 3 Hung 150 to FinisH Route service Boxes on East and and than to Harrison St to

ias Less traffic and SAFED TO TOMEL 10thing on Hang 150. Abrrison St er normal Exit. she delivers Exit Post OFFICE to Hay 150 er Route. Harrison Street is Another carrier would have her to Buttontown Rd to start

Buttowtown

I couldn't find any accidents on Buttontown and Harrison Street in Greenville that were recorded in the computer for the above years.

2/19/98- 9600 Highway 150 1050 property damage; two vehicle

4/3/98- 9360 Highway 150 1050 property damage (Buttontown and 150) Intoxicated driver

4/7/98 2 vehicle accident Pekin and 150 Una Hartfield seriously injured

6/5/98 9615 Highway 150; 1050 Physical Injury; car overturned

9/10/98 1050 PD Car overturned; 9590 highway 150 (across from post office exit)

1/8/99, 1050 9590 Jack's brake and Muffler

4/99 1050 PD four car accident 9615 highway 150

Asked two firefighters who have been with the department for at least five years and neither recalled an accident at Buttontown and Harrison.

